
Malpas Surgery Patient Participation Group
held at the Jubilee Hall on

16th February 2023 15:00-16:00

1. Welcome and Apologies








Apologies: 

Wieger Koornstra (WK)
Sarah-Jane Dickinson (SJD)
Attending:

Roy Kerry (RK)
Rhiannon Wilson (RW)
Wendy Windsor (WW)

Anna Harrison (AH)
Dr Mark Edney (ME)



Edward Rigby (ER)

Thanks go to:

Elspeth Saynor who has withdrawn from PPG as she has moved away to Flintshire.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting








The minutes of the previous meeting on 13.10.2022 were agreed as a true an accurate record.

3. Matter arising from the previous meeting

The three matters arising from the previous meeting were:
1. Reception “triage” and access to the GP

2. Telephone call queue length 

3. Expectation management around telephone consultations and access to F2F appointments
ER explained to the meeting that the previous comments regarding “heavy” reception triage and access to GPs, especially for face-to-face appointments was listened to, and acted upon swiftly, at the next Partners meeting:

1. Reception were given appropriate instruction to use phrasing such as telephone consultation and telephone appointment, as opposed to just saying “a call with the doctor.

2. The following reception call statistics were shared, from the date range 01/11/2023 – 31/01/2023:

· 7099 calls received
· Longest wait time in excess of 34 minutes. However;
· Average wait: 1 min 54 secs

· 2146 calls answered in 10 seconds or less

· 3807 calls answered in 60 seconds or less

3. There has been an increase in the number of direct face-to-face bookings across our GPs. We operate a total of 55% face to face appointments.

Reception have been given increased permissions to change telephone calls to face-to-face consultations to support the needs and wishes of patients.
The number of consultations has increased in recent months, and certainly over the last year. An example is:

	Average number of GP Appts per week
	Total

	Jul/Aug/Sep 2022
	367

	Oct 2022 – Mar 2023
	401


JW asked how staff recruitment is at the moment, aware that some surgeries face challenges attracting doctors.

ME highlighted that the previous two attempts to fill a GP vacancy have been very successful, with Dr Evitts (now a Partner) and Dr Edge both having quickly filled vacancies. 


ER explained that Malpas appears to lack the attraction of places such as Tarporley who received in excess of 20 applications for their GP vacancies.

ER stated that recruitment to the Health Care Assistant role had proven tricky.

WW and RW provided welcome feedback about the quality of the recent GP Trainees. It was agreed by all that it is a shame in some ways that they have to move on so quickly.

Equally welcome feedback was provided about Georgi, the Clinical Pharmacist, who is being well received by staff and patients alike. His patient manner is well received, and he gives time to patients. ER explained how his role is broadening to include Long Term Condition reviews for COPD patients and even Phlebotomy training.

JW asked about the relationship between Well Pharmacy and the Surgery. ER explained that he felt it was positive, and that necessary dialogue was maintained about new services and drug stock levels.

ME highlighted his view that the Surgery generally provides more support to the Well Pharmacy that vice versa. 

4. Premises Development








ER presented the plans for the extension to the existing building. The initial work is to build a two-storey extension, then, finances permitting, to refurbish the existing building.

The plans were well received and all present acknowledged the scope available to develop patient services in Malpas.

AH has asked how patient communications have been made, citing that not all patients had access to digital media. ER acknowledged that this is an issue and that the mass email option is no longer available. 


It was agreed that ER would circulate the patient communications to the PPG so that this could be shared more broadly. 

It was also agreed that the Surgery would display a copy of the plans in the waiting room for patients to view. ME suggested this should be labelled to help patients understand the layout.

ER highlighted that the Surgery would only gain one additional parking space, but that more could be found potentially if the bicycle rack requirements were reduced (currently 18 bicycle spaces required). All present agreed this was too many.

5. PPG Matters & AOB

RW briefly explained to the group about Age Friendly Cheshire West. Originally formed in 2018, but stall significantly due to COVID, the most recent meeting in Blacon involved 50 or more representatives from a variety of groups including the NHS, University of Chester and CWAC. 

RW explained the apparent lack of awareness of services that are available to older people, and the aim to make continuous improvement to support this group of citizens across 8 key domains.


RW will send notes to ER to circulate.
Next meeting mid-June 2023.
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